
 
 

 
PBEF CIRCULAR NO.28/2023                     Dated: 07/04/2023 
 

     FOR ALL PBEF BASE UNIONS & PBEF LOCAL UNITS 
 

     Dear Comrades, 
            

Reception Committee Makes All Out Preparations 

To Make PBEF 13th Conference a Grand Success 
To be Held on 16th April 2023 at Ludhiana 
 

Please refer to our Circular No.PBEF/20/2023 dated 16.03.2023. Meeting of the Reception 

Committee constituted to make arrangements for 13th Conference of Punjab Bank 

Employees’ Federation to be held on Sunday, 16th April 2023 at Shree Guru Nanak Dev 

Auditorium, Near Mini Secretariat, Ferozepur Road, Ludhiana was held today at Ludhiana. 

Com. P.R Mehta, President, PBEF and Com. S.K Gautam, General Secretary, PBEF along 

with local Office Bearers of the Federation were also present in the meeting. After 

threadbare discussions duties were allocated for making decoration, food and other related 

arrangements. Com. P.R Mehta, while addressing the members of Reception Committee 

desired the punctuality and discipline of the volunteers to make Conference a grand 

success. The program on 16th April 2023 was decided as per detail as under; 
 

1. Breakfast 8.30 to 9.45 AM 

2. Distribution of Delegate/Observer  Cards             8.30 to 9.30 AM 

3. Flag hoisting 9.45 AM 

4. Inaugural Session                                            10.00 AM to 2.00 PM 

5. Lunch    2.00 PM to 3.00 PM 

6. Delegate Session                                              3.00 PM onwards  

                               

All the General Secretaries of the Base Unions, Secretaries of Local Federations are advised 

to send the list of delegates/observers on email ID sushilk.gautam@gmail.com  well in 

advance but not later than 12th April 2023 and to collect delegate cards/kits at Conference 

Venue in time. Your cooperation is solicited to start proceedings at the scheduled time.  

 
2. Delegation for AIBEA Conference :  Please refer to our Circular No.PBEF/21/2023. 

In this connection the delegates and Observers has been already allocated. We have still 

not received complete list of delegation we request all General Secretaries of our base 

Unions to kindly send the same immediately. Further as decided in the Central Committee 

Meeting in case any base union is not including observers or can spare, kindly inform us so 

that the same may be allotted to willing Unions. We are confident the booking of tickets has 
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already been done and with this information we shall be able to deposit delegate fee to the 

MSBEF Reception Committee for 29th Conference.    

 
          With Greetings, 

    Yours Comradely, 

   
   (S.K Gautam) 
   General Secretary 


